
 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

A public hearing on the following items will be held by the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission on Tuesday, 
March 15, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Ann Arbor Chinese Church Expansion for City Planning Commission Approval - Proposal to expand existing church by 9,200 
square feet to provide a social gathering area and classrooms. The stormwater management detention basin is being expanded to 
provide required storage. Additional landscaping is being provided for the conflicting land use buffer to the adjacent residential 
areas of this 8.51-acre site zoned R4A (Multiple-Family Residential) located at 1750 Dhu Varren Road. 
 
Maple Cove II for City Planning Commission Approval – Proposal to construct a 70 unit apartment complex consisting of 3 
buildings (79,482 square feet). Construction will include 86 vehicle parking spaces, 38 bicycle parking spaces, underground 
stormwater detention and associated utilities on this 2.56-acre site located at 1577, 1605, 1633 North Maple Road and 2510 Miller 
Road zoned O (Office). 
 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, this meeting may be held either physically or electronically, or a hybrid 
combination, which will be noted on the agenda for this meeting when it is published at 
https://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx. Please also check the City website’s Public Notices of Non-regularly 
Scheduled or Electronic Meetings at https://www.a2gov.org/Pages/Special-Meetings-and-Sessions.aspx 

 
• If held physically, this meeting will be held in the City Hall Council Chamber, 2nd floor of the Guy C. Larcom, Jr. 

Municipal Building, 301 E. Huron Street, Ann Arbor. 
 

• If held electronically, this meeting will be viewable online or on broadcast television, or may be listened to live via 
telephone, with public comment done electronically.  
 

o Viewing options will be available on CTN Ann Arbor’s website: 
https://www.a2gov.org/departments/communications/ctn/Pages/watch.aspx 
 

o Procedures for telephone participation and public comment at electronic meetings will be available on the City 
Clerk’s website: https://www.a2gov.org/departments/city-clerk  

 
Public comment will also be available via telephone if you do not wish to attend an in-person meeting. Please note it 

is possible that telephone public comment may encounter technical difficulties that prevent your participation. To 

guarantee your comments are received, you must submit them in writing ahead of the meeting or attend in person. 

Telephone comments may be made during the public comment portion of the meeting by calling the following 

number: 206-337-9723 or 213-338-8477 or Toll Free 877-853-5247 or 888-788-0099 and entering the meeting ID: 

977 6634 1226. 

Information relating to these proposals and public hearings will be linked in the agenda for the meeting when it is 

published at https://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx. Questions concerning the public hearing may be directed to 

the Planning Services Unit by emailing planning@a2gov.org or calling (734) 794-6265. 

Written comments may be submitted using the City’s eComment system, which will be available alongside the 

agenda when it is published at http://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx 

Brett Lenart, Ann Arbor Planning Manager, Published in the Washtenaw Legal News 2/24/2022. 
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